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It is hard to imagine that my final day at Loatlands with the children, staff and parents has finally 
arrived.  I will look back fondly on my time here over the last 9 years delighted with how well 
everybody has worked together to provide the best experiences for the children.  The school has 
been through a transformation during this time and I hope you will agree it is down to your amazing 
children that we are lucky to achieve all that we do. I have many happy memories of the day to day 
activities as well as our exciting events, assemblies, residentials, performances and tea parties first-
too many to name here.  I know I have grown personally during my time at Loatlands and this has 
been down to the support of the staff and governors of the school who work tirelessly to ensure that 
the children flourish and accommodate another idea or suggestion that I might have had!  Thank you 
if you have a taken the time to give me a present, card or stop and wish me all the best for the future. 
It has been overwhelming to hear your appreciation.  I know Mrs Buckley is very lucky to be joining a 
school community that is so supportive and I hope you welcome her in the way that you always have 
me. 
 
Wishing you all a restful, safe and happy summer with your families 
 
Mr Izzard-Snape 
 

Goodbye  

We are sad to say goodbye to members of staff Mr Izzard-Snape, Mrs Dearing (Year 4), Mrs Bott 

(Year 6) and Miss Vincitore (Y2) – and we wish them all well for the future. 

 

We look forward to welcoming our new member of staff in September Miss Rotherham (Y5) and look 

forward to working with her during the new academic year. 

 

Year 6 

Today we are saying a fond farewell to all of the children in 

Year 6.  We all wish them the very best of luck for the future 

and we sincerely hope that they will find happiness in 

whatever they choose to do - we are very proud of all that they 

have achieved.  I would like to thank all of the teachers and 

support staff who have played their part in the care and 

development of these super young people during the time that 

they have been at Loatlands Primary School.  I would also like 

to thank you, their parents and carers, for your fabulous 

support over many years.   

Mr Izzard-Snape  

 

 

Dates for your Diary 

September 

Wednesday 4th  School Re-opens  

Monday 9th  Swimming Commences Y3 Morpurgo, Year 4 Lewis and  

 Year 5 Pullman 

Monday 9th Year 4 Bird of Prey Experience 

Thursday 12th  Year 1 Circus Workshop 

 

Please note these dates may be subject to change. 
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Nursery 

We would like to wish all the best to our Nursery children who are leaving us today as confident, 

happy children ready to take on the new challenges of school in September.  Both sessions today 

performed a selection of songs in their end of year concerts, which showcased their talents, as well 

as the fun they have had with their learning this year.   

 

 

100% Attendance  

Congratulations to the following children who have achieved 100% 

attendance through this academic year: Lauryn (Y6), James (Y6), Kieran 

(Y6), Alfie (Y6), RJ (Y5), Jessica (Y5), Charlie Mc (Y4), Isabella (Y4), Sophie 

(Y4), Joshua (Y3), Alanna (Y3), Annabel (Y3), Charlie (Y3), Imogen (Y3), 

Amelia (Y2), Nevaeh (Y2), Libby (Y1) and Sophie (R) 

 

 

Swimming 

Starting on Monday 9th September 2019, children in Year 3 Morpurgo class, Year 4 Lewis class and 

Year 5 Pullman class will take part in weekly swimming lessons as part of the National Curriculum.  

These will take place every Monday morning until Monday 16th December 2019. 

 

Your child will need to bring their swimming kit with them every Monday, which should include: 

 

Swimming costume for girls (no bikinis) 

Swimming trunks for boys (no board shorts) 

Towel 

Swimming hat (purchased as a Shop Item through your child’s SchoolMoney account for £1) 

Waterproof swimming bag 

 

Please ensure all items of swimming kit are named. Swimming goggles are not allowed unless there 

is a parental note giving permission.  However, please be advised that there will be times when all 

children will need to remove goggles for safety reasons for certain swimming tasks. 

 

Year 5 Uniform for September 2019 
As your child moves from Year 4 into Year 5, there are new 

expectations for their school uniform. 

Children in Year 5 and 6 need to wear a red v-neck jumper or 

cardigan ideally with the new Loatlands logo, white 

blouse/shirt, a school tie and black/grey 

trousers/skirts/shorts. 

All uniform can be ordered online from our uniform supplier 

www.yourschooluniform.com or a postal order form can be collected from the school office. 

 

Year 2 Request (Current Year 1 classes - Ahlberg and Jeffers) 

Our first topic in September will be seasides. We will be looking at holidays so if you are able to send 

a postcard from your holiday over the summer to our class it would be really helpful. Thank you Mrs 

Small and Miss Burberry. 

 

Adopt an Orang-utan  

Well done to Year 4 for making bookmarks and stuffed animals to sell to raise money for the WWF 

Adopt an Orang-utan charity. They raised an amazing £69.05. Thank you to Year 3 for buying and 

supporting the sale  

http://www.yourschooluniform.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

We would like to wish all children, parents 

and staff a safe and relaxing summer 

holiday and we look forward to welcoming 

all children back at 8.50am on 

Wednesday 4th September 2019. 

 

 

 
 

Attendance Award 

w/e 19th July   

Well done to Cowell for  

Achieving 97% attendance 

ACADEMIC YEAR 2019-20 

Term 1    

Training Days Monday and Tuesday

  2 & 3 September 2019 

Term starts Wednesday   4 September 

Term ends Friday 25 October 

Term 2  

Training Day Monday 4 November 

Term starts Tuesday 5 November 

Term ends Friday 20 December 

Term 3  

Training Day Friday 3 January 2020 

Term starts Monday 6 January  

Term ends Thursday 13 February 

Training Day Friday 14 February 

Term 4 

Term starts Monday 24 February 

Term ends Friday 3 April 

Term 5   

Term starts Monday 20 April 

Term ends Friday 22 May 

Term 6  

Term starts Monday 1 June 

Term ends Friday 17 July 

 

Congratulations to our children who are ‘graduating’ from Nursery today, and moving on to big school 

after the Summer! You are all so ready to jump in and make your marks the Nursery team and I would 

like to wish you all the best of wishes, and to say thank you for all your gifts, messages and words of 

support. We cannot give your children the best education without your support and partnership, so 

thank you, it means everything to us. 

 

Mrs Cumberpatch and the Nursery Team 

 

Attendance Award 

Academic Year 2018/19 

Well done to Cowell class for achieving 

97% attendance throughout this year. 
 

 
Reminders 

 

Circus Workshop – new Year 1 children 

A reminder that we are asking for a payment of £4.00 towards the Circus Workshop taking place on Thursday 

12th September for Year 1 children.   

 

Bird of Prey Experience – new Year 4 children 

A reminder that we are asking for a payment of £2.50 towards the Bird of Prey Experience taking place 

Monday 9th September for Year 4 children.   

 

Phone Home  

Friday 

Aston N 
 



 


